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School Bulletin Friday 20th September 2024 
 
The sun came back! It’s been amazing to be able to have a brief summer again this week and get to use 

our amazing grounds for all sorts of activities.  I have seen science lessons, PE, Ash Class being the rain 

and different animals, amazing learning for all. 

 

A big shout out this week to our pupils in reception.  They are fully immersed in their routines now we 

are in week 2 and they are coping so well.  We have a few tired children in the mornings but I can testify 

to the smiling faces and shared activities they are taking part in each day.  Well done! 

 

I would also like to acknowledge the superb start our new House Captains have made.  They are such a 

credit to the school and are looking like a very strong group.  Thankyou. 

 

I hope you have a restful weekend.  I have to travel to Bournemouth to watch my eldest daughter play 

a 1-hour netball match for Bodmin.  It never stops with our children does it!  We wouldn’t have it any 

other way though.  

 

 

 

Nathan Cooper – Headteacher 

Attendance: 16th September – 20th September 2024 Whole School 97.4% 

 

 

Residential Trips – Oak and Sycamore Class 
We will shortly be sending out details regarding the residential trips for Oak Class and Sycamore Class 

in 2025. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

For all CELT schools this attendance threshold is set at 96% in line with national attendance data. 

Ash Beech Sycamore Oak 

99.6% 98.5% 98.3% 93.7% 

Thank you so much for your support in ensuring your children are in school regularly and therefore 

making the most of their educational opportunities.  Congratulations to the winners – Ash class!! 
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School Photos 

The School Photography Company will be visiting the school on Thursday 26th September (please note 

the change of date) for individual/sibling school photos. If you would like a younger sibling (not currently 

enrolled in school) to be included in the photo, please arrive at school for 9am. 

 

Year 1 Hearing screen re-test 
On Wednesday 6th November, Jo Weymouth- from the Audiology department at Treliske Royal Cornwall 

Hospital will be visiting Luxulyan School again to carry out a hearing screen re-test for some of our Year 

1 children. Parents will be notified if their child is affected. 

 

Absence Reminders 
Illness 

If your child is going to be absent from school due to illness, then please inform the school office before 

9am in the morning. If your child is off for more than one day, we must still be informed each day of 

your child's absence until they return to school. Please phone us on 01726 850397 (answerphone 24 

hours) 

Please leave a message on each day of your child's absence telling us:  

1. Your child's name 

2. Class 

3. Why they are absent (not just unwell) 

4. When you expect them to return 

Please note in instances of sickness and/or diarrhoea, please keep your child off school for 48 hours, 

timed from the last occurrence. 

Medical Appointments 

If you need to take your child out of school for any length of time to attend a medical appointment, the 

school office must be notified in advance. We also ask to see the letter confirming the date and time of 

the medical appointment. Please ensure that, where possible, medical appointments are made outside 

of school time. 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our Celebration Award Winners 

Ash Star of the week – Jacob D 
Superstar Learner – Max R 

Beech Star of the week – Tommy P 
Superstar Learner – Jude A-H 

Sycamore Star of the week – Nevada-Marie A 
Superstar Learner – Paul M 

Oak 
Star of the week – Lola G 
Superstar Learners – Toby C 
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Go Cornish  
Why not try using some Cornish phrases at home?  Here are some that the 

children know that you might like to use.  The pronunciation is included in 

brackets. 

  

mar pleg (“mar pleg”) – please 

muer ras (“mur ras”) – thank you 

nos da (“nos dah”) – good night 

prys kempenna (“pris kem-pen-a”) – tidy up time 

Oll an gwella/All the best  
Kryw Kernewek 

 

Individual Healthcare Plans 
There are a few outstanding healthcare plans for pupils with a medical condition. They will be sent 

home again so please can you return as soon as possible. Many thanks 

 

 

Change to Neurodevelopmental 

Assessment Process 

Following changes earlier this year to the 

Neurodevelopmental assessment process, a profile 

now needs to be completed to assess need and 

support prior to any referral. 

 

On Tuesday 19th November 2024 -2-3pm, I will 

be holding an information session on this process 

for parents / carers. 

 

A link to a sign up form will be posted after half 

term, should you wish to attend. 

 

Many thanks, 

Mrs L-D-L 
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• Poster attached in email 
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Calendar Important Dates 

2024 

4th September New Reception Class – Parent and Child ‘All about Me’ Interviews 

5th September School open to all children – First day of the Autumn Half Term 

 

New Reception Class – in for morning session 

6th September New Reception Class – in for afternoon session 

11th September Parent Forum – RWI Information 

19th September Year 1 Hearing Screen Test 

26th September School Photos – single/siblings 

30th September KS2 basketball competition @ Poltair – 2-4pm 

7th October  KS1 multi-skills festival @ Poltair-2-4pm 

Nasal Flu Spray – whole school 

9th October Year 1 – Wheal Martyn Trip 

18th October INSET Day – school closed 

21st October – 

1st November 

Half Term and Inset Days – school closed 

7th November Sycamore and Oak visit to Royal Cornwall Museum 

19th December Whole School Trip – Christmas Pantomime 

23rd December 

3rd January  

Christmas holidays – school closed 

2025 

24th February – 

28th February 

Oak Class Tennis and Swimming lessons at Bodmin Leisure Centre 

3rd March – 7th 

March 

Sycamore Class Tennis and Swimming lessons at Bodmin Leisure Centre 

June 11th – 13th Year 5 & 6 residential to Barton Hall 

July 7th – 9th Year 3 & 4 residential to Camp Kernow 


